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Attendance: Kelly Peterson, Terry Oft, Megan Bernard, Mary Jo Evers, Dave Bunker
November 17, 2023 12:30pm at Plaza Inn Ontario, Oregon 
Meeting opened at 12:30pm
October meeting minutes will be discussed and approved at December's meeting.
Financial Report:
Board members review and sign monthly checks. Checking balance $39,897.93 LGIP $345,017.70. Checks were signed by Terry and Kelly. Mary Jo informed the board the audit review will cost $1,500 and should be done by the next board meeting. There has been a deposit of $114,000 from property tax. 
Operations Report: 
Megan gave the board an overview of the two conferences she attended. The first conference was the Northwest Mosquito Vector Control Association in Whitefish, Montana. There was a presentation given by Garden City Fungi, they have a product called ExHale. Garden City Fungi uses mycelium that creates CO2. At the conference Megan spoke with the founder of the ExHale to gather more information and if the product would work for a dry ice replacement. During the discussion the topic of coming to Malheur County to do field trials and compare the ExHale bags vs. Dry ice. At the same conference different districts were talking about safety for their employees. One district has dash-cams mounted in all their vehicles, any interaction positive or negative with the public there would be documentation and video/audio proof. The second conference Megan attended was the Oregon Mosquito and Vector Control Association meeting in Newport, Oregon. The conference was for two days, the first day was educational and the second day was the business meeting. During the business meeting Dr. Debess spoke with the group regarding total West Nile detection in the state. Dr. Debess all informed the group the Red Cross is starting to report any West Nile detection to the state. Malheur County had a total of 6 possibly 7 confirmed cases detected through the blood bank. Megan was also made aware there were 3 additional human cases within the county that she was not aware of. Megan informed the board that she will be in contact with the Malheur County Health Department to get more information regarding those cases. 
Open Discussion: 
On the topic of safety and areas with minimal or no cell phone service Dave mentioned to the board he has a satellite connected texting device for some vehicles. So if anything happened and the employee was by themselves they would be able to reach help. 
The board would like Megan to look into the cost for dash cameras,yellow caution lights, and In Reach for all the vehicles. 
Next meeting set for December 7, 2023 at 12:30 located at the Plaza Inn in Ontario, Oregon 
Meeting closed at 2:00 pm 
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